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KMC conditions of use at Lofberg 
 
Ku-ring-gai Municipal Council (KMC) has outlined conditions of use for the 
Lofberg Road netball courts in an Action Plan (that will be available on the KNA 
website once it has been finalised). 
 
Under this Action Plan KMC requires us to have a community liaison 
representative to be the first point of contact and facilitate discussion between 
the netball association and members of the local community for any small scale 
issues that arise during the booking period. For example, if a parked car is 
preventing a resident from exiting their driveway, the liaison representative can 
be contacted to assist in finding the owner of the car. 
 
A site specific Traffic Plan will also be developed for Lofberg and Grayling Roads 
when the netball courts are in use by KNA.  As part of this plan the following will 
apply: 

• On Saturdays the unsealed area opposite Grayling Road immediately 
adjacent to the courts will be designated disabled parking and permit 
parking. 2 spaces will be available for disabled parking on that day only 
and will be identified by 2 sandwich board signs. KNA will cordon off the 
area to be used for permit holders with traffic cones and put up signage 
on the court fence to advise of the parking conditions. 

• KNA will advise players and spectators of Lofberg Road Netball Courts 
that they must first park in the lower Golden Grove and West Pymble 
Community Hall car parks. Once these locations are full, parking should 
commence along the roads, complying with the parking conditions 

• KNA will include on player information sheets detail regarding the limited 
parking available at Lofberg Road netball courts. This will include advising 
people to consider parking up to 1km away from the courts and to ‘walk’ 
to netball to minimise the impact and delay in parking. 

• KNA will publish on their website for the duration of the season (including 
training and Spring Competition) the parking conditions referred to above 
and a statement regarding the need for players and spectators to 
respect the amenity of local residents and not to park in residential drive 
ways. 

 
 

 

KNA encourages you to respect the amenity of the local residents, park within the 

designated areas safely and legally and as requested by KMC, and to refrain from 

unnecessarily impacting on the comfort of the residents of Lofberg Road Netball Courts. 

 


